




The City of Albuquerque’s Office of Inspector General(OIG) received an
anonymous complaint regarding improper expenditure of Child Care
Stabilization Grant funds by several City employees in the City’s Family
and Community Services Department between 2021 and 2023. The OIG’s
investigation found that these employees received more than $280,000 in
improper bonuses using money intended to sustain child care providers during the COVID pandemic.

The grant funds at issue came from the federal American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 for Child Care StabilizationThe grant funds at issue came from the federal American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 for Child Care Stabilization
Grants administered by the state of New Mexico to help give financial relief to childcare providers and defray
unexpected business costs associated with the pandemic and to help stabilize their operations so that they may
continue to provide care. However, the OIG found that the money also went to higher-ranking city staff that
included the department’s division’s deputy director, fiscal manager, and manager. Additionally, 2 fiscal officers,
2 payroll specialists and 7 fiscal analysts received bonuses. The OIG found that twenty three of the twenty seven
employees received a July 2022 bonus of either $8,533 or $3,878, then in December of the same year, fourteenemployees received a July 2022 bonus of either $8,533 or $3,878, then in December of the same year, fourteen
employees received bonuses ranging from $5,400 to $13,000. The highest bonus of $22,498 went to the
department’s division manager.

According to the OIG investigative report, the department’s division manager told
the OIG that no one raised any red flags on who was to get the bonuses, and they
thought “it was a good opportunity to do something good for their folks.” That
administrator was quoted as saying that officials “thought they were protected
with the guidance on allowable expenses and having key City Management
overseeing and approving the disbursements.”

In its recommendations, the OIG recommended the City should determine if theIn its recommendations, the OIG recommended the City should determine if the
extra pay should be recouped or if the City’s general fund should be tapped to
repay the amount improperly disbursed. The OIG also recommended that the
department should provide grant information and training to approvers to ensure
they are aware of what expenditures are authorized by each grant. In response to
the OIG report, the City contends it wasn’t intentionally misusing funds and did
not have direction on where to appropriate the funds.
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What’s Next on
                     the OIG Agenda?

The OIG continues to provide information to City of Detroit residents and city employees regarding jurisdiction and the
mission for the office.

The mission of the OIG is to ensure the integrity, transparency, and efficiency of City operations by conducting
independent investigations, audits, and reviews. We are dedicated to identifying and addressing fraud, abuse, waste,
and corruption, while promoting accountability and upholding public trust.

The 2012 Charter of the City of Detroit created and provided the OIG with independent authority “to ensure honesty
and integrity in City government by rooting out waste, abuse, fraud, and corruption.”and integrity in City government by rooting out waste, abuse, fraud, and corruption.”

In addition to reviewing complaints in the office and conducting investigations and audits, the Inspector General and
staff began going out into the community in January 2025 to connect with city residents in multiple districts. The OIG
Community Coordinator Kaniya Foster reached out to community leaders to obtain their district meeting schedule for
the Inspector General to attend and deliver the OIG presentation. This is only the beginning of a great journey in
conveying information in Detroit communities regarding fraud, abuse, waste, and corruption.

If you would like to have the IG speak to your community group or department, contact Kaniya Foster at 313-628-2517.If you would like to have the IG speak to your community group or department, contact Kaniya Foster at 313-628-2517.
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